## Knights of Columbus Council #3134 Sleepy Eye & Leavenworth



## Brother Knights,

The Knights of Columbus will be holding their meeting March 14, at Church of the Japanese Martyrs social room in Leavenworth. Rosary for Brother Knights in distress will be at 7:00 in church followed by the meeting at 7:30 in the Church Social Room.

KEYC TV is featuring our teddy bear fund benefit for the Siefkes family during the month of March. The family as well as Brother Brian Braun were interviewed. Be sure to view it on the KEYC website. This is a great example of how the Knights support our local community and individuals. Great job brother Brian!

We will have our KC fish fry on Friday March 18. This will be takeout only. We will be serving the meals out of the garage in the church parking lot.

The annual Cadillac raffle drawing will be held April 23, after the 5:30 p.m. Mass in the social room. We appreciate your support with this important fundraiser.

Our annual KC Auction will be held on its regularly scheduled date this year. That is Sunday April 3, at the Sleepy eye Arena.

God Bless,
John Schwartz
Grand Knight, Sleepy Eye Knights of Columbus Council # 3134



- KC Officers Meeting Saturday April. To Be Determined
- KC Fish Fry- Friday March 18
- KC Cadillac raffle- Saturday April 23, 6:45 Church Social Room
- KC Auction- Sunday April 3, Sleepy Eye Arena

# Knights of Columbus Council #3134 Sleepy Eye & Leavenworth



## Monday, March 14, 2022

- 7:00 Rosary for Brother Knights in distress
- 7:30 meeting in Japanese Martyrs Social room
- Call to order & opening prayer
- Pledge of Allegiance and roll call
- Minutes and communications
- Chaplain's report

#### **Old Business**

Bills and treasurers report.

#### **New Business**

- KC Teddy Bear benefit- Brother Brian Braun
- KC Lenten Fish Fry-Brother Myron Seidl
- KC Cadillac Raffle-Brother Wayne Pelzel
- Sleepy Eye 150<sup>th</sup> Celebration-Brother Wayne Pelzel
- KC Spring Breakfast-Brothers Ryan Braulick and Russ McCabe
- District Deputy/KC Insurance Agent remarks
- Good of the Order, Knights in distress
- Next Meeting-Monday, April 11, St. Mary's church Social Room
- Adjournment & closing prayer

#### Only Having Insurance "Through Work" Doesn't Work

Do you know anyone whose life or career has drastically changed during these years of economic downturn? It is very likely that someone in your immediate or extended family or group of friends is facing financial uncertainty. Maybe there is a possibility that you (or your spouse) could lose your job or change employers.

Too many people have often relied on group term life insurance as their only safety net. Often, this insurance is an employee benefit provided at low or no cost. The existence of this coverage might convince someone that personally owned life insurance is not necessary.

Only having "through work" insurance can leave you and your family vulnerable. Most group life insurance policies are limited in amount, which may be tied to salary or some other benchmark. These numbers are often capped, and this cap may be dangerously low when compared to your family's actual needs. In fact, a detailed needs analysis that evaluates your specific situation, will likely show that any employer-provided coverage falls short.

In addition, the amount of group insurance offered is almost always reduced, sometimes dramatically, when you retire. You could one day find yourself without coverage, and if your health has changed (which it will as you age), you might also find yourself unable to secure individual protection. At the very least, it will definitely be more expensive.

While group life insurance can help, it does not replace the need for individually owned life insurance. I will be happy to meet with you and provide a no cost needs analysis, so you will know exactly where you stand.

Denny Schommer at 507-276-4172 or denny.schommer@kofc.org